JACKSONVILLE SCHOOL OF BRIDGE BOARD MEETING SEPTEMBER 15, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 2:30 pm by President Jan Madsen. Board members present: Judy Bloch, Mark Franzoni, Anne Landry, Craig Hemphill, Carol Shotwell and Nancy Whitmire. Absent with permission: Jacquelyn Bates, Bobbie Fost and Monica Heseman. Also present: Jack Carter, Lorie Holmes, Jeanne Harlan, and Emmy Peters.

NEW BUSINESS:

Ted Burns Memorial:

Lorie Holmes, Emmy Peters and Nancy Whitmire reported. The fundraiser was very successful with \$1623 in donations. New bidding boxes will be ordered soon. The excess donations will be used for another purpose to be determined later.

Table Count Update:

Table count is holding steady with an average of about 10 tables per day.

Lessons Update:

Louise Fontecchio's Better Bridge lesson began on Monday, September 12, with 15 people present. Ru Terajewicz's Beginning Bridge begins on October 21st. So far there are 9 people attending. Ru's Beginning Bridge Basics III begins on October 19th with 18 people signed up.

Events Calendar:

The NLM Tournament is scheduled for October 27th and 28th. Details will be announced shortly. A chairperson is needed for the Sectional Tournament to be held January 13-15, 2023. Mentor/Mentee luncheon will be held on Wednesday, December 7, 2022.

Annual Meeting – Thursday, October 20, 2022.

Mark Franzoni made a motion that the game on Friday, December 9, 2022 be moved to 1:00 in order to accommodate the Holiday Party. Anne Landry seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Election for 2023 JSOB Board:

Carol Shotwell reported that the slate of candidates for the open board positions is just about complete. The candidates will be announced prior to the Annual Meeting on October 20, 2022.

1122 Church Update:

Melissa Sovereign continues to meet with 1122 Church officials with regard to their participation in Improvements to JSOB grounds.

Plumbing, Facility and Landscape Issues:

A project planner is being consulted to address the issues with the improvements needed for the building and grounds.

Anne Landry made a motion that the meeting be adjourned. Mark Franzoni seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 3:20pm.

Respectfully submitted, Nancy Whitmire, Secretary